SCOTT CHITWOOD, SHERIFF
WHITFIELD COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE
P.0. BOX 652
805 PROFESSIONAL BLVD.
DALTON, GA 30722-0652
706-278-1233

NEWS RELEASE

August 25, 2024

On August 24, 2024, at approximately 11:14 pm the Sheriff’s Office was dispatched to Pleasant Grove
Park in reference to shots fired. Upon the Deputies arrival on scene, four deceased Hispanic males were
found.

The Sheriff's Office is currently looking for a SUV type vehicle and a dark in color hatchback vehicle. The
vehicles are likely to have sustained gun shots.

The investigation is ongoing and additional information will be released as it becomes available
Anyone with information is requested to contact the Whitfield County Sheriff’s Office or the GBI.

Sheriff’s Office Tip Line: 706-278-1233
GBI Tip Line: 800-597-8477

The Georgia Bureau of Investigation (GBI) is assisting in the investigation.

Sheriff Scott Chitwood



